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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber on Tuesday 23rd July 2013.    
     Present




Rev Law                          Chairman




Mr B. Lamb         
        Chairman of Council

                                Mr. M. Benson




Mrs H. Boot-Handford
                                Mr. R. Leithall



Mr. R. Piper   



Mr A. Sadleir 
1107. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman.
1. Mr Lamb Reception for Jane & Andy Morton the two parishioners who are undertaking a 3,000 
mile canoe expedition around Britain and Ireland. Mr Lamb presented a resume proposal for a Civic Reception hosted by Council and the Gig Club, this is bound with and forms part of these minutes.
We do need consent of the canoeists before continuing any further.

Discussions then took place on the proposal for the reception.

Mrs Boot-Handford proposed that Council set aside £150 under Section145 of the Local Government Act 1972 as their half of the contribution to the event, seconded by Mr Benson. A vote was taken 6 for 1 against, motion carried.

2. (a)Mrs Boot-Handford has only had one reply to her email regarding the 2013-14 TAP FUND 
ideas Buckland Monachorum are interested in the proposal to fund the employment of a peripatetic workman to carry out jobs on one off projects that would supplement the existing provision in each Council.

(b)Mrs Boot-Handford has had contact from the Clerk of Gulworthy asking if we would be 
interested in joining Gulworthy Parish Council in a bid for an outdoor sound system for use at fetes etc.

Discussions took place and it was agreed to further the funding of a peripatetic workman with Buckland Parish Council, also to recommend to Full Council that we join with Gulworthy in obtaining funds for a sound system.

3. Mr Benson Mobile Library, Mr Benson spoke with the librarian as they could not attend the 
previous week and could not inform the public. Mr Benson suggested that they contact the Clerk who would then put a notice downstairs in the lobby window.
1108.  Minutes of the meeting held on 18th June and taken as read, to deal with matters 
arising.

Matters Arising

Minute 1058 Regarding the Laurel trees in the hall play park the Clerk has received an 
email from Georgina Brown stating please be advised that Mr Medhurst the owner of 5 Station Road is to apply to reduce the Laurel to the rear of his property to ground level with the aim of managing the regrowth as a topped and sided hedge. 
Minute 1008(967)  The new notice board at Weir Quay, their seems to be no notices on the 
board, after discussions it was agreed to put up the members list, also Clerk to contact Mr Slaughter and ask him if he would compile a piece about the Parish.

Minute 1063  Computer Security System, after trying to renew McAfee with no success the 
Clerk contacted Mr Large, who informed the Clerk the renewal date is November, he suggested that Council scrap McAfee and go for one of the free one’s such as AVG, committee agreed.

Minute 1067 Projects for consideration. Mrs Boot-Handford proposed that this be an 
agenda item for September as allocation of monies carried forward from 2012-13.

Minute 1064 Smiths of Derby internal hall clock. “As thought there is a problem with the 
clock movement which is beyond repair. We therefor propose to replace this with a high quality mains electric synchronous movement to drive the existing hands, therefore giving the same external appearance. On completion of this work and suitable testing we would then return the clock to site for fitting. The cost to carry out the above work will be £95.00 plus VAT.
Mr Benson proposed, seconded by Mr Lamb that permission be given to undertake this work.
1109.  Accounts for payment.
The Clerk presented the accounts for July in the sum of £5,258.30 Mrs Boot-Handford proposed payment, seconded by Mr Lamb.

1110.  Financial Statement.
The Clerk had emailed the financial statement for June as per the recommendation of minute 1061. The bank statement to be updated for Full Council.
Mr Benson proposed acceptance of the financial statement seconded by Mrs Boot-Handford.

1111. Review of Inventory of Assets.

Rev Law has inspected this document and informed committee that Council hold assets of 
£1,791,206.00

Discussions took place on how these figures were attained.

1112. Equal Opportunities Policy.

Discussions took place. Mr Piper felt that this document was suitable for our needs for another year.

1113. Cemetery Store alterations and relevant work quotations.

Mr Leithall gave a brief rundown on the situation. The Clerk presented the following 
proposal from Open Spaces. After only receiving a verbal quote from Mr Reddecliff of which the Clerk updated the committee on specifications it was proposed to accept Mr Reddecliff’s quote for £1,800 for building works, Mr Adam Smith’s quotation for the electrics of £435 and Mr Mackie’s quote for making and fixing two steel doors for the sum of £800 making a total for this work of £3,195 which includes VAT.
Mrs Boot-Handford proposed accept the above quotations seconded by Mr R. Leithall.

1114. Workman’s contract to be taken into part two.

Mrs Boot-Handford proposed committee go into part two, seconded by Mr Benson.

Discussions took place.

Mrs Boot-Handford proposed committee come out of part two, seconded by Mr Piper.

1)  Mr Leithall proposed that the workman’s salary be adjusted to £16,830, seconded by Mr Lamb.

2) Mr Leithall proposed that in principal an annual sum be given for towing the trailer, seconded by Mr Benson.

3) Mr Leithall proposed that the annual sum be £186 once we start using the new mower, seconded by Mr Benson.

4) Mr Leithall proposed that we bring the workman’s contract of employment in line with the rest of the staff for annual holiday’s, which is 20 days accruing 1 day per year after being employed for 5 years making it 25 days (5 weeks), seconded by Mr Benson.

5) The toilet cleaner’s contract will remain at 4 weeks 20 days holiday; any additional leave will be unpaid.

1115. Committee to carry out July inspection of properties, Offices, Y2Y Hut, Toilets Bere 
Alston & Bere Ferrers, Cottage site.

(a) Mrs Boot-Handford noted that the skylight window in the ladies at Bere Ferrers is broken. 

(b) Locks on the gents toilets Bere Alston need spraying with WD40 as they are stiff.
      (c) The parking bays in Bere Alston Car Park need re-lining.

Mr Lamb felt that we should possibly come up with some major renovation plans to the Bere Alston Toilets.

Rev Law was approached by a parishioner who stated how well maintained and cleaned the toilets at Bere Ferrers where.

The Clerk pointed out to committee that under the stage in the Parish Hall were numerous tins of paint. Letter to Mrs Pike asking for them to be removed as these could be a fire hazard or a source of vandalism if anyone was to get into the hall looking to cause damage.

1116. Correspondence.
(1) DALC Finance Update

Pay settlement 2013/14

“The National Joint Council for Local Government Services had confirmed that Local 

Government Employers and trade unions have agreed the pay scales for 2013-14. A pay 

increase of 1% has been agreed with effect from 1st April 2013.
NALC & SLCC will shortly confirm the national salary award for Clerks deputy/assistant 

Clerks and RFO’s employed under the model employment contract agreed between NALC 

& SLCC which can be applied from 1st April 2013”.
2. S.W.W. 

“A water mains team will be carrying out flushing work in your area during the period 

22nd July-26th July and 29th July-4th August”.
3. W.D.B.C. News Release.

“omen fined £75 for dumping rubbish.
Two women have been given fixed penalty fines of £75 each by West Devon 

Borough Council after dumping rubbish in two separate incidents.

One dumped a plastic shopping bag full of household waste out of a car on a minor 

road between, Gunnislake and Gulworthy which is often used as a short cut my 

motorists.

In Okehampton, another offender was seen to stop her car and dump several black 

bags of household waste on an industrial estate.

In both cases, the Councils Street Scene Officers investigated and were able to trace 

the women responsible”
There being no further business, the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.52pm

Signed this 30th July 2013. 

Chairman……………………………..

